
TOWN OF GREENTOWN

PERSONNEL AND EMPLOYEE BENEFITS POLICIES

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1,2025

IT SHALL BE THE POLICY OF THE TOWN OF GREENTOWN THAT THE PROVISIONS HEREIN
APPLY TO ALL EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWN OF GREENTOWN NOW EMPLOYED OR
HEREAFTER HIRED.

NATURE OF EMPLOYMENT

Employment with the town is voluntarily entered into, and the employee is free to resign at will at any
time, with or without notice or cause. Similarly, the town may terminate the employment-at-will
relationship at any time, with or without notice or cause, so long as there is no violation of applicable
federal or state law.

Policies set forth in this document are not intended to create a contract, nor are they to be construed to
constitute contractual obligations of any kind or a contract of employment between the town and any of
its employees. The provisions of this policy document have been developed at the discretion of
management and, except for its policy of employment-at-will, may be amended or cancelled at any time,
at the town's sole discretion.

CLERK-TREASURER'S OFFICE

In applying this document uniformly, employees of the Clerk-Treasurer's Office report directly to the
Clerk-Treasurer who has the sole authority to hire, train, evaluate, set policy, discipline, and determine
employment status of the employees within the office. With this being said, all policies and procedures
wiliiin this document apply to the employees who work in the Clerk-Treasurer's Office. The Clerk-
Treasurer is an elected official and none of the policies apply to, nor does the individual directly report
to the Town Council. The Town Council only makes the determination as to how much to allow for
funding within the Clerk-Treasurer's Office.

POLICE DEPARTMENT

When the policies and procedures that are contained in the Police Department Standard Operating
Procedures (SOPs) differ from what is written in this employee policy, those policies and procedures
will prevail. The Town Marshall reports directly to the President of the Town Council and serves at the
discretion of the Town Council through an employment contract. The Town Council is the only body
(other than a Court on appeal) authorized to hear disciplinary action charges against the Town Marshal.
For purposes of this employee policy, the Town Marshal will be referred to as a Department Head.

ALL CIVILIAN DEPARTMENTS

In applying this document uniformly, employees who do not work in the Clerk-Treasurer's Office or the
police department, are to report to and request information from the appropriate Department Head, as
appropriate. With this being said, all policies and procedures within this document apply to civilian
employees. Department Heads report directly to the President of the Town Council.
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